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Services in January 
The theme for January is Finding our Center 

Jan 1 —Stepping in to the New Year—Led by the Worship Committee. 

Harp music by Louise Gephart. 

Join the Worship Committee for stories, poems, and music as we contem-

plate stepping into the new year . 

Jan 8 – Finding Our Center—Led by Rev. Dr. Kharma Amos . Music by 

Nell Brtiton and the UUCB Choir 

Our Soul Matters theme for January is "Finding Our Center," and today 

we'll kick off our reflections on this topic for the month. As individuals, it 

can be very helpful to have something that centers us amidst the chaos 

and constant change of life. Let's talk about how we can discern what 

that might be for us, and develop strategies for coming back to center 

when we need to so that we can stay true to ourselves and our values.  

Jan 15 — Centering on the Wheel of Life—Led by Rev. Dr. Kharma Amos 

and guest potter, Jeffrey Lipton.  Music by Nell Brtiton & the UUCB Choir. 

Join us for a demonstrative service of worship that will incorporate les-

sons from the potter's wheel on the topic of Centering. Maine local artist 

and potter, Jeffrey Lipton (who also grew up as a part of the UUCB com-

munity) will be throwing a pot during the service, and we'll reflect on 

some practical wisdom for spiritual centering. This service is intergenera-

tional.    

Jan 22 — Finding OUR Center — Led by Rev. Dr. Kharma Amos.  Music by 

Nell Brtiton and the UUCB Choir. 

As we continue our reflections on the Soul Matters theme of "Finding our 

Center," let's reflect collectively on finding OUR center (i.e. what is it that 

centers us as a spiritual community?). 

Jan 29 — Expanding our Center — Led by Rev. Dr. Kharma Amos & Toben 

Cooney-Callnan.  Music by Nell Brtiton and the UUCB Choir. 

Join us as we focus on the role that centering plays in building the be-

loved community. Specifically, in a dialogue sermon, our Minister and 

Director of Religious Exploration will reflect on the practice of centering 

underrepresented voices. This is an important and complicated practice 

that requires intention and a willingness to stretch, which can include 

discomfort. But as we expand our center to include more diverse voices, 

we can also expand and deepen our own sense of self, community, and 

the sacred. Let's talk about how.  

Our Mission 
To be a spiritual community,  

To welcome all, 
To nurture one another,  

To work for justice,  
And to care for the earth. 
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Dear Friends, 

One of my colleagues has a spiritual practice every 

new year. He spends time reflecting on what he 

hopes to bring into the new year (i.e. what he 

longs for, what he thinks the world most needs, 

what he wants to see made real, what he wants to 

manifest, etc.). By the end of the year, he boils it 

down to one word, which he tries on for a while 

before deciding for certain that this will be his 

word for the year. And all year long, he uses this 

word as a mantra and focus for living. I swear that 

this year his word was “calm” ... he really did bring 

a sort of Zen vibe into all of our meetings. And, not 

just for that year! That’s the brilliant part of his 

practice! Living with a guiding concept for a whole 

year can change a person for good (and for the 

long term). The results of my friend’s annual focus 

on such things as calm, love, generosity, friend-

ship, simplicity, etc. are evident in his spirit. These 

are all words that others would use to describe him 

all the time, not only when it is his yearly mantra. 

I have always admired this practice, but this is the 

first year I’m thinking of trying it on myself. I won-

der if you’d like to join me? 

This January, we’ll be focusing on the theme of 

“Finding our Center” ... and not to get too far 

ahead of the game, this is a great opportunity to 

think about what it is we want to be centered on 

in the coming year. I think my friend’s practice to 

discern and give intention to his deepest longings 

could be a centering activity – daily even. Imagine 

waking up to the post-it note on your mirror ... be-

fore you see your tired face, you see the word 

Depth ... that’s the reminder to intentionally avoid 

skating on the surface of life, and to reflect more 

deeply on one’s experiences of the world. Say 

you’re in line at the grocery store and the person 

in front of you is working your last nerve because 

you’re in a hurry and they, clearly, are not. What if 

the thought you brought yourself to was your 

word – let’s say it was Depth – you might begin to 

think beyond the surface of this annoyance and 

R E V.  KH ARMA ’S  M ES S AG E  

consider what might be going on with that and sum-

mon some reserves of compassion. You might begin 

to re-frame this sluggish encounter as an opportunity 

for you to slow down and think more deeply about the 

things you’re grateful for – maybe that you can go to 

the grocery store,or that you ran into a neighbor and 

shared a smile, or that they weren’t out of your favor-

ite leafy greens. You see my point, I hope. 

I’m writing this well before the new year, so I haven’t 

done my work to discern a word for 2023. I’ll let you 

know what it is when I do, as a way of adding some 

accountability to my best intentions. Many people 

make new year’s resolutions. I don’t often, because 

they generally last about 3 days and I spend the next 

362 days feeling guilty for failing. (Yes, I am over-

stating this for effect.) This practice of coming up with 

one word, though ... one word that I can hold in my 

heart, speak to myself when I’m a hot mess, and 

breathe into when I need centering ...seems like it 

might be a good one this year. 

If you think you might like to join me in this spiritual 

practice this year, I’d really love to know what your 

word is when it comes to you. If you’re open to shar-

ing, please do! 

For all of you, I pray that 2023 will bring you joy, 

connection, love, and the assurance that you are a 

precious gift. 

Happy New Year! 

Kharma 

Rev.Kharma Amos 
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S AVE  THE  D ATE S  

We are very excited to be introducing UUCB to the 

Rev. David K. North, who will be our guest minister 

and choir director for the weekend of February 18-

19, 2023. Saturday, we’ll be having a choir work-

shop open to anyone, and participants in that 

workshop will provide music for our Sunday wor-

ship, at which David will provide a sermon with 

song. 

David North has been the Director of Mosaic Har-

mony, an interfaith choir in the greater Washington 

DC area, for 26 years. Mosaic Harmony, which is 

dedicated to promoting diversity and inclusion, 

seeks to inspire audiences to embrace ALL people. 

R E V.  DAVID  K.  N O RTH  

F e b r u a ry  1 8   & 1 9 t h ,  2 0 2 3  

Rev. Kharma, a longtime friend of David’s and a for-

mer member of Mosaic Harmony, says, “Think UU 

words set to black gospel music.” Click here for a 

sample of a song David wrote, called One Human-

kind.   

David has been sharing his ministry in word and song 

his entire life. He has been the director of many mu-

sical groups, including the Southern Illinois University 

Gospel Choir; the Youth for Christ Fellowship Mass 

Choir of Washington, DC; the Metropolitan Commu-

nity Church of Washington Gospel Choir; and David 

North and the Gospel Celebration. David has been 

singing and performing professionally for more than 

50 years. He has been the Music Director of Mosaic 

Harmony since 1996. David has produced and per-

formed on multiple recordings and has been a soloist 

at the Kennedy Center with the Men and Women of 

the Gospel. In addition,he has played the lead role of 

Oedipus in The Gospel at Colonus at the Capitol Hill 

Arts Workshop and at the H Street Playhouse of 

Washington, DC. David cares for all people, having 

worked as a social worker for 21 years and having 

served for over 29 years in ordained pastoral minis-

try. He feels a special calling to be a “bridge person” 

in interfaith opportunities, and he loves writing mu-

sic that communicates peace, unity, and harmony. 

W H AT ' S  YO U R  S P IRITUAL  T YP E?  W H Y  D OE S  I T  M ATTER? 

S ATU RDAY ,  J ANUARY  14 TH  

Join us on Saturday, January 14th from 9:00 - 12:00 noon for a half-day workshop to discover your spiritual 
type and what that might mean for you. What's a spiritual type? Much like we all have "personality types" 
and knowing more about our type (as well as others') can help us more meaningfully engage with others 
across our differences, we also have a "spiritual type" that can help us do the same with regard to spirituali-
ty.  Led by our Minister, Rev. Dr. Kharma Amos, and our Director of Religious Exploration, Toben Cooney-
Callnan, this workshop offers several potential benefits, including (a) personal awareness and growth (b) a 
broader  understanding of the various ways that people engage spirituality (c) information that could be help-
ful as you create your own plan for spiritual practice (d) more … 

Please RSVP to administrator@uubrunswick.org if you are planning to attend so we make the best arrange-
ments for space. 

https://vimeo.com/645337574?embedded=true&amp;source=vimeo_logo&amp;owner=8744730
https://vimeo.com/645337574?embedded=true&amp;source=vimeo_logo&amp;owner=8744730
mailto:administrator@uubrunswick.org
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S ACRE D  G ROU N D  PR OGR A M  

S MAL L- G ROUP  C ON VE RSIO NS  ABOU T  R ACE ,  R ACIS M  AN D   

H O W  WE  C AN  DO  B E TTER  
We all want to see improvements in the racial disparities in our 
society, but it is difficult to make meaningful progress in our 
splintered culture. The Sacred Ground program uses discussion 
groups led by trained facilitators to create a space for deep 
dialogue across difference.  

Groups of 6-9 participants and two trained facilitators meet for 
90 minutes over the course of ten monthly sessions. During 
this time they watch and discuss films exploring the history 
and impact of race and racism in American society. We have 

run 10 interfaith groups thus far, including about 75 participants from many different backgrounds. These 
groups have been so well-received that we are starting additional groups in the new year. We are planning 
the following circles: 

• 2nd Tuesday of the month (starting January 10) from 7-8:30 pm on Zoom 
• Mon or Tues (exact dates soon to come) at 4pm at Curtis Library in Brunswick 
• Additional circles as participant interest dictates - please register even if the above options don’t 

work for you so we can include you in a future circle! 

Sacred Ground is for anyone who wants to engage with others to build a stronger understanding of race and 
racism. You are welcome here!  

Learn more and register by visiting the St. Paul’s website at  
https://stpaulsmaine.org/learning-sacred-ground-new/ or by 

contacting the Program Coordinator at SacredGroundME@gmail.com / (207)295-7856. 

Ministers and churches have been frequent targets for spammers.  And, there is no way to do much 
about it.  What happens is that people put a spam (but believable) email address, and then they email 
groups associated with the church asking for gift cards, money, or phone calls back because of some 
"emergency" where  the minister needs help getting help for someone in need.  It's utter rubbish, and 
most people are onto the scam ... however, not all.  

NOTE: Rev. Kharma and UUCB will NEVER send you a personal email asking you 
for emergency assistance, gift cards, or cash.  If you receive such an email claim-
ing to be from Rev. Kharma (whose actual email is minister@uubrunswick.org), 
please ignore it or report it as spam. 

https://stpaulsmaine.org/learning-sacred-ground-new/
mailto:SacredGround.ME@gmail.com
mailto:minister@uubrunswick.org
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R EL IG IOU S  E XPLO RATION  

A N EW  Y EAR ’ S  G RATI TU DE  L I ST  

One of my favorite spiritual practices is to reflect on all of those things that I am 
grateful for. I thought that I'd share part of my list with you all. 

I am grateful for children and the way that they see the world 

For growing opportunities (even the ones that hurt) 

Thank you to the body for the mysterious way it keeps itself going 

To the sound of my cats' collar bells tapping their glass water bowl 

I'm grateful that the sound of children laughing makes up most of life's sound track 

For being someone trusted with such preciousness 

Thank you to simple things like drinking coffee with friends 

To every poem Mary Oliver ever wrote 

I am grateful for "do-overs" 

For "Come as you are" 

Thank you to morning light 

To the day for always starting fresh.. 
Toben Cooney-Callnan, Director of Religious Exploration 

W HY  I  WA KE  E A R LY  

Hello, sun in my face. 
Hello, you who make the morning 

and spread it over the fields 
and into the faces of the tulips 

and the nodding morning glories, 
and into the windows of, even, the 

miserable and crotchety– 

best preacher that ever was, 
dear star, that just happens 

to be where you are in the universe 
to keep us from ever-darkness, 
to ease us with warm touching, 

to hold us in the great hands of light– 
good morning, good morning, good morning. 

Watch, now, how I start the day 

in happiness, in kindness. 

Mary Oliver 

M E MBE RS H IP  

S AVE  THE  D ATE !  
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U U CB  B OARD  U PDATE  

On a slightly different note, the 

inverter that converts direct cur-

rent (DC) electricity, which is what 

our solar panels generate, to more 

usable alternating current (AC) 

electricity, has failed and needs 

replacement. The Building and 

Grounds Committee has located a 

company to replace and install the 

new inverter for $5000--just the 

kind of expense that was anticipated 

when our Long-Term Maintenance 

Fund was set up a number of years 

ago. To authorize this expenditure 

we need a vote of the congrega-

tion, so please plan on attending 

the Congregational Meeting imme-

diately after church on Sunday, 

January 8. 

With gratitude and best wishes for 
the New Year, 

Cindy Parker,  
for the Board  
of Trustees 

 

Amos and her wife Diane Fisher, 

and already can’t imagine our 

community without them. Sunday 

morning attendance is high, music 

is everywhere, and events are fully 

subscribed. With Robin Hansen’s 

leadership, we took a leap of faith 

that we could safely hold our first 

Holiday Fair since the pandemic. 

Her confidence was justified: every 

bit of food and almost everything 

else for sale went out the door in 

record time, and the Fair netted 

about $7400, almost $2000 more 

than our last event. Best of all, we 

worked together, made new 

friends, and felt like “we’re back!” 

Even more recently, the Board’s 

appeal for someone to organize 

Coffee Hour has been heard, and the 

willing group of Mary Ann Gesner, 

Linda Mallard, and Steve Martin is 

gathering forces to make it hap-

pen. Be on the lookout soon for an 

invitation to sign up for a Sunday 

this winter. 

Most of us learned in grade school 

that January is named for the Roman 

god Janus. Janus is the god of 

doorways, gates, and thresholds; 

and was often shown with two faces, 

one looking forward and one look-

ing backward. I feel like Janus as I 

write this column, taking a break 

during a brief trip to Atlanta to 

help with grandchild care, leading 

up to Christmas. I’m looking for-

ward to an early celebration with 

little ones tearing off Christmas 

paper before I fly home to sing 

with the Choir on Christmas Eve, 

one of my very favorite activities 

to anticipate. But I’m also looking 

backward and thinking about what 

we at UUCB have accomplished 

since our Homecoming in Septem-

ber, as well as what lies ahead for 

us in the new year. 

And what a very lot has been ac-

complished! We have welcomed 

our settled minister, Rev. Kharma 

T H E  AU CTI ON  I S  C OM IN G  BACK!   

M AY  13 TH  

That’s right, save the date and start quilting or crafting or woodworking, or just 

thinking about what you want to donate and do to join the fun! Like the Holiday 

Fair, the auction’s success relies on the old adage that many hands make light 

work. Please contact Betsy Williams (bwilliams120@gmail.com) or Heidi Neufeld 

(hvneufeld@gmail.com) if you’d like to join our planning team. 
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C O UL D  OU R  P RE SE NT  WO N DE RFU L  CHU RCH  BU ILDIN G  BU RN   
A S  ITS  P RE DE CES SO R  DID?   

Please read some reasons why that is very unlikely below.  

F IRE  S AF ETY  O F  UU CB B UIL DIN G   

F R O M  TH E  S AFE TY  C O MMIT T EE  

The former church burned because of an electrical fault. 

Had that building been completely rewired according to 

current National Electrical Code anytime since about 

1940, it would probably still be standing. A primary goal 

of the NEC, which has been promulgated and successively 

revised since 1897 by the National Fire Protection Associ-

ation, is fire prevention.  

Our new church building was designed, constructed, and 

inspected many times for conformity to electrical and 

other codes in effect in the present century. Even if mul-

tiple parts become defective, the chance of a fire is very 

small. When a part of the solar electric system got hot 

enough to melt metal, the only damage was to itself, as 

the NEC intended.  

Besides minimizing potential causes of fire, the creators 

of the building paid attention to fire resistance of the 

structure itself. Although the exterior walls are wood-

framed, plywood sheathed, and shingle-covered, they 

are protected by fireproof insulation and gypsum board. 

Structural supports, interior partition framing, and roof 

deck are non-flammable steel. Walls and ceilings are fire-

rated gypsum board. Most of the wood in the building is 

where you can see it, and it would not be easily ignited. Instead of a wet basement to collect disused flam-

mables, we have a concrete floor throughout.  

It is true that supposedly fireproof buildings burn, but that is usually due to negligence or malevolence. A 

lint-clogged clothes dryer vent could make a mess if ignited. Most likely such a fire would promptly trigger 

both the fire alarm system and the sprinkler nearest the combustion, and first-responders would get the 

alarm.  

The kitchen ranges and the HVAC units on the roof use natural gas, which is lighter than air. A gas leak 

could be disastrous, but a gas sensor alarm in the range hood should provide timely warning. No design is 

fool-proof, but careful design followed by conscientious management of a building can usually keep it safe 

and intact.  

The Safety Committee and Fire Department believe that periodic fire drills are worthwhile  
anyway, and we hope to introduce them in the new year.  
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O U R  LA RGER  UU W OR LD  

U UA  G ENE RAL  A SS E MBLY 
June 21 – 25, 2023   
In Pittsburgh or Online 

 

General Assembly (GA) is the annual meeting of our 

Unitarian Universalist Association (UUA). Participants 

worship, witness, learn, connect, and make policy for 

the Association through democratic process. Anyone 

may attend; congregations must certify annually to 

have voting delegates.  

GA provides an amazing opportunity to be with thou-

sands of other UUs from across the world. This year 

will include some significant business, including: 

• The election of a new President (The presidential 

search committee has nominated Rev. Dr. Sofia 

Betancourt as their candidate. Read their state-

ment here.) 

• Significant revisions to the foundational docu-

ments of the UUA, including our UU Principles, 

Sources, etc. that will be presented by the Article II 

Study Commission (see article on page 10). 

UUCB will have voting delegates. If you are already 

planning to attend GA or are willing to consider it, 

please let us know. We want to be sure to be engaged 

in the dialogue and participate in these decisions that 

will shape our living tradition. 

Here is a video of the 2022 General Assembly in Re-

view. 

For more information about 2023 General Assembly, 

including registration details, please visit uua.org/ga.  

UUA E L ECTI ON S  ANN OUN CEM EN T  

The UUA Presidential Search Committee (PSC) has 

nominated the Rev. Dr. Sofía Betancourt as candidate 

for UUA President, for the 2023-2029 term. Rev. Dr. 

Betancourt is an experienced leader and theologian in 

Unitarian Universalism, including formerly serving as a 

professor at Starr King School for the Ministry, and as 

Interim Co-President of the UUA in 2017.  

The President of the Unitarian Universalist Association is 

the primary public and spiritual leader of Unitarian 

Universalism, as well as the UUA’s Chief Executive 

Officer. They are tasked with helping to lead our Asso-

ciation on a path to Beloved Community, in which 

people of diverse backgrounds, identities and theo-

logical beliefs can thrive. 

The UUA Board of Trustees issued this statement in 

support of the PSC’s nomination. 

P RESI DENTI AL  E L ECTI ON  P ROC ESS  

Member congregations of the UUA, through their del-

egates, elect the UUA President. The campaign for 

President will take place throughout the first half of 

2023 and culminate with an election at our multi-

platform General Assembly, online and in Pittsburgh, 

PA, June 21-25. Voting will open in early June. 

Elections of the leaders who serve the members and 

congregations of the Association are at the heart of 

our Unitarian Universalist fifth principle and our com-

mitment to the democratic process. Although the PSC 

nominated two leaders to be candidates for Presi-

dent, one of those nominees declined the nomina-

tion. Learn more about the PSC’s application and 

nomination process in this statement from the Com-

mittee. 

Additional candidates may run for President by peti-

tion. Petitions may be submitted, according to the 

procedures described in the UUA Bylaws and Rules, 

by February 1, 2023. Learn more about the nomina-

tion by petition process as laid out in the UUA Bylaws 

and download petition forms. 

The current UUA President, Rev. Dr. Susan Frederick-

Gray, will serve until her successor takes office. As 

with the current President, the next UUA President 

will serve a single six-year term and will not be eligible 

for re-election.  

https://www.uua.org/uuagovernance/board/announcements/board-statement-uua-pres-nom
https://www.uua.org/uuagovernance/board/announcements/board-statement-uua-pres-nom
mailto:minister@uubrunswick.org
https://vimeo.com/727045375/ead487e3e7
https://vimeo.com/727045375/ead487e3e7
https://www.uua.org/ga
https://www.uua.org/uuagovernance/board/announcements/board-statement-uua-pres-nom
https://www.uua.org/pressroom/press-releases/psc-nominee-president
https://www.uua.org/pressroom/press-releases/psc-nominee-president
https://www.uua.org/uuagovernance/elections/nomination-petition
https://www.uua.org/uuagovernance/elections/nomination-petition
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O U R  LA RGER  UU W OR LD  

C AN DIDATE  B IO G RAPH Y :   
R E V.  D R.  S OP HIA  B ETAN COU RT 

Raised in New York City as the child of immigrants from Panamá and Chile, and the 

grandchild of a seventh-generation Unitarian, Rev. Dr. Sofía Betancourt knows the 

strength that comes from building lasting community at the meeting point of difference. 

She is an unabashed Universalist. The teachings of unearned grace, an all-embracing 

love, relational accountability, and dignity that surpasses all violent forms of oppression 

lie at the core of her understanding of life, living, and service in faithful community.  

Rev. Dr. Betancourt has served Unitarian Universalism for more than twenty years as a 

religious educator, minister, scholar, member of the UUA national staff and many volunteer 

committees at regional and denominational levels, and as interim co-president of the UUA in the spring of 2017. 

Learn more about the candidate in this profile from UU World .  

Our entire Association will be impacted by the outcome of our presidential election, and congregational participation 

is vitally important. Follow the UUA online to stay up-to-date on the election and join us virtually at General Assembly 

2023. 

The UUA and EqUUal Access have 

announced that they have signed a 

Memorandum of Understanding 

(MOU) to support our Unitarian Uni-

versalist faith communities’ work for accessibility and 

inclusion, and expanding our commitments to disability 

justice. The MOU builds on the historic partnership 

between the two organizations. It ensures that the 

UUA will provide more resources and staff to address 

ableism within Unitarian Universalism and to support 

equity in the engagement of disabled people in society 

as a whole. 

“We are thrilled to move forward together with the 

UUA on the work defined in this memorandum of 

understanding,” said EqUUal Access Board of Directors 

in a statement. “It has taken a long time and much 

perseverance by those doing disability advocacy and 

disability justice work to arrive at this important mile-

stone. We look forward to our collective efforts to 

establish disability justice as a priority for our associa-

tion, its congregations, and the broader communities 

we are part of.” 

With the MOU, the UUA and EqUUal Access agreed to: 

• Build up the use of an anti-ableist lens in Unitarian 

Universalism, and provide resources to UU faith 

communities for this work; 

• Invest in the leadership of disabled people, and 

build up the capacity of the UU disability commu-

nity to create by-us-for-us spaces; and 

• Advance disability justice as a core aspect of the 

UUA’s justice and organizing. 

“This MOU creates a strong, transparent and accounta-

ble foundation for our relationship with EqUUal Access 

for years to come,” said Carey McDonald, the UUA’s 

Executive Vice President. “It puts resources into our 

commitment to countering ableism, advancing disability 

justice, and promoting full inclusion in UUA spaces and 

in our local congregation and communities. We are 

grateful to EqUUal Access for their long-term partner-

ship, and recognize that expanding the UUA’s support 

of historically marginalized communities is a core 

recommendation of the 2020 Widening the Circle of 

Concern report from the Commission on Institutional 

Change.” 

U U S  C O MMIT  TO  A DDRES S IN G  A BLE IS M  

https://www.uuworld.org/articles/betancourt-announcement
https://www.equualaccess.org/
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O U R  LA RGER  UU W OR LD  

Maybe you have little interest in by-laws. 

Or maybe you are a governance geek. 

Either way, we wanted to be sure to get the word out about the proposed changes to Article II of the UUA by-laws. 

This is the article that currently includes: 

• a list of the seven Principles of the Association of UU congregations, 

• a list of the six Sources of the Association, 

• the Purposes of the Association, 

• statements of inclusion and of freedom of belief. 

Article II articulates the covenant at the heart of the Association of Unitarian Universalist Congregations. 

The UUA by-laws mandate that Article II be reviewed and possibly revised every so many years. To that end, the 

Board of Trustees appointed the most recent Article II Study Commission and charged it: 

...to review Article II of the UUA Bylaws, and propose any revisions that will enable our UUA, our member 

congregations, 

and our covenanted communities to be a relevant and powerful force for spiritual and moral growth, 

healing, and 

justice. Proposed changes should articulate core UU theological values... 

...the Commission is free to revise, replace, or restructure [the sections] as needed to meet the objectives 

stated above.  There is nothing sacred about the number of principles or sources, nor their specific word-

ings, nor in the way that Article II is laid out.                                                                                           

Assuming approval by the UUA Board of Trustees in January, the new Article II will be the subject of mini-

Assemblies before an initial vote at General Assembly 2023. If it passes that delegate vote by a majority, it will 

require a 2/3 majority vote at General Assembly 2024 to become the new Article II of the Bylaws. 

We strongly encourage you to read the new version of Article II — observing how it makes you feel, what it 

makes you think, and what responses or suggestions you have for the Commission. If you would like to provide 

feedback on the draft article to the Article II Study Commission, you may do so directly via this  

feedback form. 

W H AT? T HE RE  MIG HT  BE  CH AN GE S  MA DE   
TO  TH E  7  UU  P RIN CIPL ES? 

( a d a p t e d  f r o m  t h e  N e w  E n g l a n d  R e g i o n a l  T e a m  o f  t h e  U U A )  

https://www.uua.org/files/2022-10/uua_bylaws_10312022.pdf
https://www.uua.org/files/2022-10/article2_draft_language_102022.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdgJEx_L8VCBOrolhjfUYKkpWHUT9XBab1cKePxT7hHqpKXhw/viewform
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W OR KIN G  FOR  J USTI CE  

The Teen Center continues to be a popular place. The teens enjoyed decorating the 

Center and preparing for their December 20th holiday party. Another activity was  

making tree ornaments. 

The Brunswick community, including UUCB members, has been very generous in providing money, pizza and a 

holiday cake for the party.  Some of the donations were used to purchase gift cards to Regal Movie Theater, 

Gelato Fiasco, and Amazon.  

Thank you to everyone who supports the Teen Center. 

Contact:  Carol Briggs bcarol189@gmail.com 

 Teen Center 

With November’s election behind us, we are looking forward to 

identifying new bills in the 131st legislative session that MUUSAN’s 

four Issue Groups (Democracy in Action; Health Care; Climate 

Change; and Racial, Native and Immigrant Justice) will support. If 

you are interested in the path of a bill, from idea to passage and enactment, watch this 50-minute video  

produced by the League of Women Voters of  Maine:  https://www.lwvme.org/Webinars (scroll down to  

Advocacy in the Maine Legislature Session 1).  

Save the Date 

MUUSAN Network Zoom Meeting: Saturday, January 21st from 10:00 AM-12:00 PM 

We are happy to announce that this network meeting, open to all, will feature the six legislators in the 131st session 

who are Unitarian-Universalists. They will address issues and bills they hope to work on, what being a UU brings 

to their work, and the value of faith-based advocacy. Register at MUUSAN.org.  

Contact: Betsy Williams bwilliams120@gmail.com 

MUUSAN   

January’s Charity with Soul: Good Shephard Food Bank 

As the largest hunger-relief organization in Maine, Good Shepherd Food Bank 

supports Mainers facing hunger by sourcing nutritious food and distributing it 

to nearly 600 partner organizations across the state, including food pantries, 

meal sites, schools, health care centers, and senior programs. The Food Bank 

also supports the network of partners with capacity-building and innovation 

grants that improve and promote equitable and dignified access to nutritious 

food across the state. Last year, the Food Bank distributed more than 29 million meals through its network of 

partners, and strategically invested $4.2 million in grants to the network of partners. The Food Bank leads a 

statewide effort to combat the root causes of hunger by engaging in advocacy, nutrition education, and strategic 

partnerships and is currently leading a $250 million Campaign to End Hunger in Maine.  

Contact:  Stephen Wood swood88@outlook.com  

mailto:bcarol189@gmail.com
https://www.lwvme.org/Webinars
mailto:bwilliams120@gmail.com
mailto:swood88@outlook.com
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P AS TO RAL  C ARE  N OTES  

Joanne and Jon Allen celebrated the dedication of their granddaughter Cora  

on December 4 at the Bangor UU Church. 

Sue and Steve Loebs reported with relief that the new regimen of chemo their daughter 
Sarah Werkman began when the experimental drug she was on stopped working 
seems to be having good results.  

Please keep in your thoughts Nancy Dorian, who is recovering from a fall in a rehab 

facility in Yarmouth.  

Susan Snow thanks everyone from the bottom of her heart for their support and com-
passion. She is finished her regimen of chemo and radiation but says she wouldn’t have 
made it without the support of the congregation, who delivered meals, gave rides, and 
sent cards, sustaining her through a very tough time.  

Sue Michaud reported with great joy that her hysterectomy was a big success, and she’s 
feeling back to her old self.  The cancer is all gone, and no further treatment is neces-
sary. She thanks all the people who reached out to her before and after the surgery.   

To share your joys & sorrows: 

• Write them in the book in the fellowship hall when you arrive for Sunday service 
• Send them by email to uucbjoysandsorrows@gmail.com 
• All joys & sorrows are read by a pastoral care associate during Sunday worship service. 

Pastoral Care  
Associates 

Irene Austin 

Julie Dahmer 

Jane Danielson 

Sue Loebs 

Mary Larson 

Renee Manomaitis 

Susan Snow 

Susan Thorner 

John Trumper 

Betty Wurtz 

The UUCB Working for Justice Steering Group (WFJSG) continues to discuss and learn about the issue of sov-

ereignty for the Wabanaki Tribes of Maine as it decides whether to sign on to the MUUSAN resolution of support 

for that sovereignty.  The WFJSG will hold a special Zoom meeting to further the discussion on January 5, 2023, 

from 4:00 PM-5:00 PM.  Attending to answer questions will be Melanie Sturm, the point person for Indige-

nous issues at the Natural Resources Council of Maine.  Others in the congregation interested in attending 

can contact Betsy Williams at bwilliams120@gmail.com to receive the Zoom link in advance of the meeting. 

Of special interest and importance is the recently released report from the Harvard Project on American Indian 

Economic Development: Economic and Social Impacts of Restrictions on the Applicability of Federal Indian 

Policies to the Wabanaki Nations in Maine. You can access the report (and at least check out the short Execu-

tive Summary) at:  https://ash.harvard.edu/publications/economic-and-social-impacts-restrictions-

applicability-federal-indian-policies 

More information about the tribes and sovereignty is available on the Wabanaki Alliance website: 

www.wabanakialliance.com.  

Contact person: Cathey Cyrus wdclark@gwi.net  

Indigenous Awareness 

W OR KIN G  FOR  J USTI CE  

javascript:;
mailto:bwilliams120@gmail.com
https://ash.harvard.edu/publications/economic-and-social-impacts-restrictions-applicability-federal-indian-policies
https://ash.harvard.edu/publications/economic-and-social-impacts-restrictions-applicability-federal-indian-policies
http://www.wabanakialliance.com
mailto:wdclark@gwi.net
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C O N CE RTS  F O R  A  CAUS E  

B OLD  R I LEY  

S a t ,  Fe b  4  @  7 : 3 0  p m  

UUCB Concerts for a Cause will host Bold 

Riley at 7:30 p.m. Saturday, February 4, 

2023, at the Unitarian Universalist 

Church of Brunswick. 

Bold Riley is a folk quintet hailing from 

western Maine and known for full vocal 

harmonies, uplifting originals, and a joy-

ful reimagining of traditional tunes and 

covers.  Fiddle, guitar, banjo, accordion, 

bass and percussion provide a wide 

range of instrumentation for listeners. Band members Michael Hayashida, John Gunn, Julia Edwards, Erin 

Sampson and Dennis Boyd take turns singing lead, and a strong sense of community drives the energy of 

their music. 

In 2019, the band released their first full-length album, “Kinship,” which was recorded mixed, and mastered 

by Jud Caswell at Frog Hollow Studio.  The album showcases a refined list of originals peppered with a few 

key covers. The result is truly Bold Riley: family, love, and hope. 

As an added bonus, our own Jud Caswell will be joining Bold Riley for a couple numbers.  

 Adults: $20 in advance, $25 at door, Students & Children: $10 
Available after worship services, at the church office or Gulf of Maine Books,  

or online at https://www.ticketstripe.com/boldriley 

Profits raised from this season’s concerts support  

the Brunswick Area Teen Center and  
Maine Family Planning. 

Please stop by the Concert Table after church services to buy 

your tickets and/or to sign up to donate some refreshments  

for intermission.  Or contact Sue Michaud at 

michaud_susan@comcast.net.   We earned $150 with refresh-

ments at our last concert, really helping our bottom line. 

https://www.ticketstripe.com/boldriley
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U U CB  A RT  G ALLE RY  

J A NUA RY  A RTI ST :   R OB IN  B ROOKS  

Robin Brooks is a collage and mixed media artist living near the coast of Maine. She has 
lived in Maine since 1987 and has taught art in Maine schools from Calais to Topsham. 
She finds inspiration in the natural world and the simple things that we often overlook 
or take for granted. Seeing the extraordinary in the ordinary is part of her practice. 

 “My artwork is about empathy—for ourselves, our stories, and for the planet. Through 
encountering imagery that moves us we can connect deeply with our shared humanity 
and feel our connection to the natural world. You can find my artwork in the 2021 
Women Artists Datebook published by Syracuse Cultural Workers and at venues in the 

midcoast area. In addition to my studio art practice, I enjoy bringing art and tai chi into the lives of children and 
adults. I am a member of UMVA’s Artist Rapid Response Team, ARRT.” 

Tree Song for My Country - Mixed Media 

Water Through the Trees - Mixed Media 

Night Blues - Mixed Media 

Deadline for February Parish Messenger is January 21. 


